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Principal’s Message 
I will begin this newsletter by reassuring you Mr Hambly is well and enjoying a very well deserved two weeks leave before the holidays. 
He has gone to warmer parts and is hopefully relaxing a little. I am lucky enough to only do his job every now and then and when I do I 
realise how lucky Warilla High is to have such a hard-working Principal.  

The last newsletter I started the Deputies’ item with a welcome to the cooler weather and all that this entails. I can change that to 
welcome to the cold weather!!! It is difficult to believe that we have some students still wearing short sleeves like it was summer, and 
then those that are wearing variations with hoodies underneath. From the school’s point of view, it means lots of students coming to 
learn while being warm and cosy in the great school jumpers and jackets and a few that need our help and a reminder of what is acceptable 
at Warilla High School. The wearing of hoodies with long sleeves and then putting the school shirt over the top is not acceptable. Wearing 
lots of layers is a great way to stay rugged up, but things such as short sleeve T-shirts underneath and the school jacket on top are the 
acceptable option. Similarly, plain dark blue tracksuit pants are a great way to stay warm, but not if they have one leg emblazoned with 
a brand name on it. The aim of school uniform is to allow all students to feel equal no matter what their financial position. The brand 
names that some students seem so fond of are considerably more expensive to purchase than the school uniform. If you have difficulty 
in affording uniform please just ask the school for help, as it is done without any fuss.  

Warilla High is highly invested in teaching our students the values of Excellence, Respect, Integrity and Compassion. Many of our students 
regularly display these values and they are a credit to the school and their families. So, it is really disappointing to hear that despite our 
efforts to make these values part of our everyday life that some students haven’t taken this on board. Recently, we had students 
complaining of racist comments being made to them in the playground. Judging others based appearance such as skin colour or gender 
is illegal, and if you practice this outside of the school it is a fineable offence. Please help us reinforce that negative comments about 
people’s race are not acceptable at any time.  

As you may have seen on our Facebook page the bus companies have renamed their bus routes. Most of these are similar in number but 
have a capital “S” at the start. They have done this so that they have a similar system across the state. If your child catches a bus you 
might mention to them that the numbers are changing but the routes they travel will remain unchanged.  

I was shocked the other day when I heard someone say it is six months until Christmas when we have only just seemed to have had one. 
So that means we are halfway through the school year. Teachers have been very busy writing reports and all Years will have had them 
issued before the end of the term. Please take time to read them and have a chat with your student about what they have done well and 
maybe places they might work a bit harder next term. The first day back next term is a School Development Day, with only staff attending, 
and students begin on Tuesday 24th July. Have a great holiday and I hope you manage to find a warm spot to enjoy this two weeks. 

 
Ms Brook,  
Relieving Principal 

 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Deputies Report 

We are fast coming to the end of semester one and the school has been in a whirlwind of activities and learning, with reports being 
collated in readiness for distribution in the near future. 

All parents are encouraged to take the opportunity to attend the parent-teacher information evenings and to book an appointment via 
the parent portal. This is a very good opportunity to personally meet your child’s teachers in order to get an accurate appraisal of their 
progress - Yr.’s 10, 11 & 12 have already had their parent-teacher evening in the last fortnight, which proved to be very enjoyable & 
informative for all those attending, despite the very wet and cold weather.  

The year 7 camp took place in the last fortnight with 170 students travelling to the North Narrabeen sport and recreation centre for three 
days of adventurous activities, such as rock climbing, abseiling, canoeing, archery, high ropes and zip lining, as well as trust and team 
building activities. All students and staff were worn out by the end of the camp, which also encouraged the students to look after each 
other by doing shared chores such as, helping to prepare and serve meals, cleaning up after the meals and keeping their shared 
dormitories in a clean and tidy state. A big thank you to all staff who helped to supervise and make this such an enjoyable time for 
everyone involved. 

Last week saw the first of the bi-annual Gold Awards ceremony taking place, with awards recipients from Year 8 through to Year 12 
receiving awards for outstanding behaviour and thus extolling the virtues of our student code of conduct (ERIC), which stands for:  

Excellence -  Aiming to achieve your personal best in all aspects of school & community life; 

Respect -  Having respect for yourself and others and accepting the rights of others to hold different opinions; 

Integrity -  Being consistently honest and trustworthy, truthful in your words and sincere in your actions; 

Compassion - Caring for the wellbeing of yourself and demonstrating resilience, empathy, consideration and thoughtfulness for 
others. 

Many of the awards recipients not only received Gold awards but also Platinum as well, which brings merit to themselves and the school 
as a whole. It was wonderful to witness these fine students receiving acknowledgment for their on-going exemplary behaviour. 

We would like to thank all students and their parents for their support for what happens at Warilla High, to make it the excellent 
educational setting for all of us to enjoy and hope that everyone re-energises in the upcoming holiday break in preparation for term 3. 

Deputy Principals  
Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Kershaw 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 3 
 

Week 10B    

Week 1A 

Week 2B 

31 July • Year 7, 8 and 9 Parent Teacher Afternoon 
• Burn Bright Year 9 Peer Support 

1 Aug • CAFS Homeless Hub  

Week 3A 

 

6 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

 

7 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 
• Education Week – CNI Event 

 

8 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 
• CAP Parent Showcase 

 

9 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

 

10 Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

Week 4B 

 
13 – 14 
Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement  
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

15 Aug 

• Vaccinations - Year 8 & 11 and catch ups 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

16 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 

2 July • Yr 11 English Studies Assessment during English lessons  
• HSC minimum standards testing year 10 all day 

3 July 

• Yr 11 English Studies Assessment during English lessons  
• Support excursion 
• year10 drama performance 5.30pm 
 

4 July 
• Yr 11 English Studies Assessment during English lessons  
• UOW Future Finders (Year 10) 
• CAFS excursion SYFS p3-4 

5 July 
• English Studies Assessment during English lessons  
• Year 7, 8 and 9 Report Distribution 
• WHS COS Toastmakers Youth Leadership Showcase 6pm 

6 July • Yr 11 English Studies Assessment during English lessons 

23 July • Staff Development Day 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2017 important 
school dates will also be included. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 
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17 Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 1 & Construction Work placement 
• Year 11 Retail Services Work placement 
• TRIAL HSC Year 12 
• Workshops -apply2uni- Library Year 12 

Week 5A 

 

20 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 

 

21 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• CAP Testing Year 6 to 7 

 

22 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 

 

23 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 

 

24 Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• CAPA Exhibition @ Red Point Art Gallery – LEVER 
• English incursion year 10 

 
Careers 

 
 
 

TRACY HICKS – tracy.hicks@det.nsw.edu.au 

SHARNA DAWSON- sharna.kyle@det.nsw.edu.au 

Upcoming Events: 

4th July- Future Finder @ UOW or Future Connect @school 

2nd August- Apply to Uni Day – CHANGE OF DATE! 

4th September – Year 9 Trades Roadshow 

Week5- 20th- 24th August & Week 9 17th- 21st September-  

Year 9 and 10 Work Experience Week 

 

 

Work Experience 

Each term, students from Year 9 to 12 can have access to work experience on either one of two weeks available. Once they have 
completed a Ready2work work experience workshop with Tracy and Sharna, they then understand the legal requirements and protocols 
they must follow to complete work experience. They are taught how to source work experience, assistance with how to speak to an 
employer, sorting out insurance papers, etc. As long as the student does not have any clashing assignments, assessment tasks, and follows 
the code of good behaviour here at WHS, they are more than welcome to explore the world of work for a week. Put your name down in 
the Careers Room if you need to complete the workshop first. Work experience dates for Year 9 and 10 Term 3 is  

Week 5 20th- 24th August & Week 9- 17th September- 21st September. 

 Congratulations to all of the students who completed work experience this term. 

mailto:tracy.hicks@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:sharna.kyle@det.nsw.edu.au
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Year 8 Connect 

Congratulations Year 8 on completing your lessons through Guidance this 
term. Remember it’s about being a skills collector, get involved with 
activities here at school to help boost your resume and you as a person. 
Try different things! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Connect 

Students have had a number of lessons involving: options for 2019, what the senior 
school looks like, what is involved in units, what the HSC is, what is an ATAR, subjects 
across the KLAs, evet options, and using syllabus documents to navigate your subject 
selections. 

Individual Subject Selections interviews will start Term 2, Week 10 for those who are 
ready to select.  

Remember to come prepared, having already looked up the syllabus and know what each subject involves. 

This is YOUR HSC – and you have two years in these subjects- so give it the thought it deserves! 

How we connect with YOU: 

• Facebook- Warilla High Careers – This is our main mode of contact with the wider student and parent group and is updated 
daily. 

• Warilla High Careers Website: www.warillahighcareers.com – This is a one-stop shop for all information regarding careers 
information. With up to date information, it has a student secure area where templates, quizzes, and games can be explored, 
along with post-school options, info on gap years, TAFE, Apprenticeships, and detailed newsletter is also downloadable from the 
website. 

• Year Assemblies – Tracy will attend your Year assembly for 
information that is relevant to your year group. 

• Visit us! We are open at break times for you to come and chat 
about any concerns or questions you have. Find us in a block- 
opposite the office! 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warillahighcareers.com/
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Wollongong Art Gallery Student Enrichment Program 

Wollongong Art Gallery is celebrating its 40th anniversary as well as the Chromophilia exhibition. The education program ran a series of 
art-making workshops for local secondary students. 4 Year 10 students from Warilla High School, Taleigha Mcleary, Brooke Hatcliffe 
Isabella Mojonoski and Miranda Weston attended the workshops. The students were involved in curation activities, collaboration and 
the creation of the colour installation hanging in the atrium. Local artist, Tania Mastroianni was the facilitator of these workshops. This 
collaborative colour installation will be showing till Sunday 29 July 2018 at Wollongong Art Gallery. 

                 
Calling all artists and performers… 

The annual CAPA Collective Exhibition at Red Point Gallery is on again 24th- 26th of August and we are looking for artworks, musicians 
and performers. If you would like to be included in this years exhibition… 

ARTISTS: submit your artwork to the CAPA staffroom and fill in the label – your name, title, date, materials 

MUSICIANS/PERFORMERS: register your interest – your name, type of performance and number of songs/pieces  

DUE by FRIDAY Week 1 27th of July. 

     
Images from the 2017 CAPA Collective Exhibition 

Miss Lever 
Art Teacher 
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SRC 
Teal for Tia Day 

The awesome Caitlin visited Warilla High’s resident battler, Tia in the hospital over the weekend! Tia was stoked on the Instagram cut out 
we had made for her (thanks Scollary fam!)  

Thanks to our awesome community at Warilla we managed to get $2000 together to help the Stratilas family out. Thank you so much to 
everyone who came together to support the fundraising day Caitlin, Amy and the SRC organised! We are all sending our thoughts and 
well wishes to Tia every day and are glad she’s doing well. 💙💙 #tealfortia 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World's Greatest Shave 

WOW! What a beautiful spirit the WHS community has. The World's Greatest Shave was a major success today! Our last count puts our 
total funds raised up at over $2200 from online donations and cash today and still counting. A final count to be completed this week.  

A HUGE thanks to all of the generous people who have sponsored the shave, to the SRC organisers of the day, to the wonderful volunteer 
hairdressers who volunteered their time and skills and of course, thank you so much to all the awesome students and teachers who 
"Shaved for a Cure", take a look at some of the photos of the day! 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/tealfortia?source=feed_text
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Jersey Day 
Next Thursday, 5th July we're holding a Jersey Day! Come to school in your favourite team's colours for a Gold Coin donation. Support 
your NRL team, soccer team, Quidditch team, CHS jersey, you name it! 

Jersey only, rest of clothing must 
be school uniform. 

 

Miss Gehrels and the SRC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sport 
Zone Athletics 

Warilla High was represented at the Southern Illawarra Zone Athletics by 76 students. This was an outstanding effort and would have 
been even higher except the change of date after the previous week’s washout meant some students couldn’t attend.  

Students who came in the top 3, in any event, have qualified for the South Coast Championships in sunny Canberra on Friday 3rd August. 

Students should have received their permission notes on the day. Mrs Clune has spare copies in the PDHPE Staffroom. 

Notes are to be returned to Mrs Clune so she can organise for Mr Hambly to sign the notes. Students have to organise their own way to 
and from Canberra. Any concerns re transport, please let Mrs Clune know ASAP. 

Warilla High has always been a strong Athletics school and it was wonderful to be able to watch the students perform so well during the 
day. Some of the outstanding performances included: 

Jordyn Martins’ 800m and 1500m win in 13 girls; Ashleigh Goncalves getting the double in 14 yr 100m and 200m; the 14 year girls relay 
just being beaten in a thrilling 4 x 100m relay; Celeste Moir winning 14 yr Long Jump; Victoria Metzikis winning 14 yr Discus; Mackenzie 
Lear a win in 15 shot put; Ruby Keen’s excellent effort with placings across 6/8 events including a win in the 15 Discus; Jade Lees a winner 
in 16 Javelin; Nikita Freeburn winning the 17 long Jump; Rosemary Boyland first in 17 Discus and Caitlin Russell’s win in the 13 javelin; 
and , not to forget our Year 12 runners Shenay Edwards winning the 17+ 400m and 800m ; and Shayla Szakacs winning the 17+ 1500m. 

In the boys well done to: 

Isaac Walchli first in 12 yr Discus and High Jump; Edvard Grujevski first in 13 yr 200m; Jackson Walsh first in 13 yr 400m, 800m and 2nd in 
200m; Noah Carberry 13 yr High Jump winner; Ryan Keen first in 13 Shot Put and Discus, 2nd in Long Jump; Dylan Clarke, Jhye Withers and 
Sean Trindall 1,2,3 in 14 100m and with Jake Fanke blitzing the 4 x 100m relay by 6 seconds to nearest rival; Dylan first in 14 200m; Isaac 
Shaw and Jake Almond 1,2 in 14 yr 800m; Jhye Withers first in Shot Put; Mathew Hutchison first in 14 Discus; Trey Barlow and Alex Hintz 
1,2 in 15 100m; Trey first in High Jump, Long Jump, Shot Put and Discus; 15 boys 4 x 100 relay of Alex Hintz, Dominic Hernandez, Lachlan 
Kirk and Joshua Gamble; Liam Pass first in 16 800m; welcome to our new student Tyson Lewis who is the fastest boy in Southern Illawarra 
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in 100m, 200m and 400m; Tyson, Finlay McPhillips, Justin Check and Jarod Falconer won the 4 x 100 relay 17+ by almost 7 seconds. Justin 
Check and Jarod Falconer 1,2 in 17 High Jump and Long Jump; Finlay McPhillips first in 17+ 800m and 1500m; and Jarod first in Discus.  

Congratulations to all athletes on your outstanding representation on the day. It was great to see so many parents there supporting their 
children and enjoying their participation. 

Results of champion school and age champions are not yet available.  

We’ll look to offer some practise sessions for students looking to improve their start from blocks as well as relay baton changes. We have 
some potentially promising relay teams.  

NSW CHS Touch Girls Championships 

Lily Murdoch and Chloe Smith (Yr 11) have just returned from representing the South Coast Open Girls Team in Wagga Wagga. The girls 
were members of a team that was up against some very tough competition. Looking at the results the team had some very close games, 
going down several times by only one try. No doubt both girls had a great few days in the Riverina and are keen to share some of their 
experiences with our school touch team. 

NSW Touch 7/8 Day 

I have had enough students nominate for this competition on Friday 17th August for two boys’ teams and one girl's team. This is happening 
week 4, Term 3. Training will start early in Term 3. A condition of nominating was that students would be available to train. 

Parents will be required on this day to assist with transport and the venue is Dalton Park Fairy meadow. There is no cost for this 
competition.  

Warilla High Netballers enjoy success.  

Tamara Ebbs, Jessica Almond and Danielle Clarke have returned from representing South Coast at the CHS Open Girls Netball 
Championships contested at Maitland. The girls were members of a strong team that enjoyed their best result in years coming third. 
These championships are very competitive and for the team to be placed third is a very impressive effort. Danielle and Jessica are 
considered young to be on this team. Tamara has been in the South Coast team since Year 10, although a knee injury made her unavailable 
in 2017. 

Congratulations to the three girls. This is Tamara’s last year representing at the school level, as it is her HSC Year. She has been an 
outstanding school and South Coast representative and we wish her every success in the future.  

South Coast Cross Country Representatives 

Following the South Coast Cross Country Championships run at Wilandra near Nowra in May, congratulations to the following students 
who will represent South Coast at the NSW All Schools State Championships at Eastern Creek the first Friday back in Term 3. 
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Jordyn Martin (Yr 7) Isaac Shaw, Jake Almond, Ashleigh Goncalves, Tyson Schillert, Riley Curry (Yr 9), Nathan Scollery (Yr 10), Finlay 
McPhillips, Shayla Szakacs and Shenay Edwards (Yr 12) 

NSW U15 AFL Championships 

Mr Murray had the pleasure of managing the South Coast Team that contested the State Finals in Sydney in May. Three boys from Warilla 
High were selected to compete – Nathan Marsh, Jono Wilcox and Isaac Shaw. Unfortunately, Isaac was injured the week before the 
competition and was unable to take his place in the team. 

Well done to Nathan and Jono for their efforts. AFL continues to grow in popularity and compete for players to participate in the local 
competitions. For these boys to be involved in a state-wide competition will give them so much more confidence moving forward.  

Warilla High School makes it FIVE NSW CHS Knockout Lawn Bowls Triples Championships in a row. 

2018 has marked another successful year for the lawn bowlers of Warilla High School. This year’s Triples Championship took place at 
Glenwood Bowling Club in the Blue Mountains over two days on Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th June. The team changed with Toby 
Peters and Jayden Gebbie both unavailable we called upon Kade Lopez and Daniel Davies from year 8 to step into the team and Nathan 
Sopher from year 12 moved into the vital skipper role for the sectional play for the Wednesday’s matches. 

The first match was against Brisbane Waters Secondary College – Umina Campus with a 14-9 victory followed by a 9-7 victory against 
Camden High School. After lunch, we had a challenging match up against Hunter Sports High School, who was also undefeated. The boys 
established an early lead but in the later ends of the match, Hunter Sports mounted a thrilling comeback. What was to later become the 
shot of tournament Nathan Sopher who was 6 shots downplayed a stunning bowl to split the shot bowls and sit for a single shot. This 
helped the team qualify for the Finals day on Thursday. 

Thursday welcomed back Toby Peters to the team as the skip with Nathan Sopher moving back into his role as Lead and Daniel Davies 
staying in his position as the second. The first match was against Kempsey High School saw some great shots played by both sides and 
this led to the scores level at the end of the play, leading to an extra end. We were fortunate enough to win setting up a final against 
Hunter River High School.  

The final was a close match with the skip from the Hunter Riverside playing some excellent bowls to save shots, but Warilla High eventually 
pulled away creating a 3 shot lead into the last end and winning a fifth consecutive state title 9-7 in the final. 

As the manager/coach of the side, I would like to thank Kade Lopez, Daniel Davies, Nathan Sopher and Toby Peters for the outstanding 
level of sportsmanship and etiquette they demonstrated against quality opponents. I would also like to thank all the parents especially 
Cheryl Sopher for her support over the two days. 

Over the past five years, I have had a fantastic opportunity to manage and coach a great group of students. I also need to acknowledge 
the work done by Leif Selby the Junior Development coach at Warilla Bowling Club for his outstanding work in turning Warilla High School 
students into high calibre Lawn Bowlers. I would liken the setup with Warilla Bowling Club to having State of Origin Coach Brad Filter 
coaching the school Rugby League team.  

Finally, I would like to conclude this report by quoting a post placed onto the CHS Lawn Bowls Facebook page by CHS Lawn Bowls convener 
Gavin Holburn, following our win this year. His words are a reflection of the tremendous achievement we have achieved over the past 5 
years 

“It is a very difficult task in world sport to back up a championship in consecutive years and I have always admired any side/player who 
can do it. Warilla High today won their 5th consecutive NSW CHS State Triples Championship in a row. An impressive feat for sure, but to 
have a different side every year in a 3-player event, to have (arguably) your best 2 players unavailable through sectional play and compete 
against the cream of NSW bowlers undefeated - an amazing long-term record that may well never be repeated. Warilla High deserve 
huge accolades for having such a high level and sustainable program in our sport, and obviously the benchmark that other schools can 
only strive to mirror.” 

If any students are interested in trying lawn bowls, please contact Warilla Bowling Club to be involved in a great inclusive sport 
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South Coast Mountain Bike Championships 

On Thursday 21st June the Warilla High MTB team competed at Coondoo, South Nowra against 270 other competitors.  

Congratulations to everyone who competed and thank you to all the parents who assisted with student transport. 

Warilla High placed in the following categories: 

2nd Junior Boys - Harrison Coltman, Flynn Langdon, Luke Penny, Nathan Penny 

2nd Intermediate Female - Ruby Keen, Abby Pavser, Holly Mills 

3rd Senior Male - Finlay Mcphillips, Jarod Falconer, Curtis Mowbray 

Ruby Keen also received the fastest female lap time 

The next competition will be at Stromlo in the ACT Aug 31. 
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Ms Armstrong  

Year 7 

It has been another busy term for Year 7, and students 
will receive their reports soon. I advise students to take 
some time reading their reports and reflect on their 
strengths and weaknesses. Year 7 parent/teacher 
interviews are held next term, and I encourage parents 
and careers to attend, along with their child.  

Students have participated in a number of extra-
curricular activities including the Japanese culture 
excursion, the NSW Transport Safety presentation, Shave 
for a Cure fundraising and Year 7 camp! 

The students that attended Camp had a wonderful time 
at Sydney Academy of Sports and Recreation. The 
weather held out for the campers, and students 
participated in a range of activities and enjoyed each 
other’s company.  

 

Mrs Ratajkoski 
Year 7 Advisor 
 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 18 
 

Year 8 
Semester One 2018 has come to an end and this means that students will receive their half yearly reports. It is important to take the time 
to thoroughly analyse the information provided in your child’s report. The most significant part of the report is the teacher comment 
which explains each student’s achievement as well as the areas where improvements can be made. 

This Semester One report also shows each student’s achievement of the “4C’s 21st Century Skills” (Collaboration, Critical Thinking and 
Problem Solving, Communication and Creativity). These have been identified as desirable skills for their future careers and students have 
been developing these areas in their elective subjects. I encourage students, parents and guardians to engage in a discussion and celebrate 
student achievement and progress whilst also making plans to take action on the advised areas for improvement across Semester Two 
this year. 

I wish you all a very safe and happy holiday break. Enjoy your time off school and prepare yourself for more learning in Semester Two. 

Mrs Lambert 
Year 8 Advisor 
 

Year 9  
We are officially half way through the year which is hard to believe. It has been a busy term with NAPLAN, carnivals and to finish, reports! 
Students will receive their reports the last Thursday of the term, 5/7/18. Students will receive their physical copies on this day and they 
will be available electronically through Sentral on the same day. It is important for both students and parents to take the time to read the 
reports carefully to understand how best to move forward in their learning for the second semester.  

Sports selection for Year 9 took place on Friday 29/6/18, period 5. If students were not present that day, it is their responsibility to speak 
to PE in regard to this. Additionally, once they have chosen their sport, their notes need to be returned as soon as possible. It is the 
responsibility of the student to get their notes back into the school in a timely manner.   

On a positive note, we have had several celebrations of student’s achievement of late. There was the Gold Award Assembly and upcoming 
good report morning tea. These are just a few of the ways the school recognises the tremendous efforts of our students. I would also 
encourage all students to get into the habit of checking their Vivo accounts, our new system of online reward. 

Ms Fitzgerald 
Year 9 Advisor 
 

Year 10  
It has been a busy term for year 10 and everyone is looking forward to taking a break in the holidays.  The Careers team have been working 
closely with the students to ensure a successful transition into Stage 6 next year and all reports come back from them as a positive 
experience and they have much praise for year 10 as a student cohort.  Well done!  Furthermore, many students have engaged in work 
experience and I encourage everyone to keep up to date with opportunities provided by Careers.   

It was fantastic to see so many students with their families and carers at the year 10 into 11 – Subject Information Evening.  Hopefully 
this has provided valuable insight into the process of subject selection for next year.  I encourage all students to spend some time in the 
holidays researching the various subject options to be certain that they select the right courses for them as they move into the HSC years. 

We are well into winter now and it is important students are dressing appropriately for the cooler weather and are wearing the correct 
winter uniform. Uniforms can be purchased from the school uniform shop or can be arranged through the Year Advisor if finances are a 
concern. Just a reminder, long sleeve shirts/jumpers under school shirts are not school uniform, nor is black or grey. Your help and 
assistance in this matter are much appreciated. 

Some students still have outstanding Assessment Tasks and have received N Warnings for not meeting course requirements for ROSA 
completion.  The upcoming holidays provide students with the opportunity to complete these assessments and clear these N warnings. 

Mrs Woollett  
Year 10 Advisor 
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Year 11 
It has been a busy end to Term 2 for Year 11. The inaugural Crossroads Symposium was held at UOW on the 6th – 7th June. Our students 
took part in workshops which explored important concepts around resilience, sexual consent, travel safety and risk behaviours. Our 
students need to be congratulated on their outstanding conduct and maturity throughout the two days. On June 25th we had a visit form 
Prue Salter, who is a nationally renowned expert on study skills. Year 11 had the opportunity to hear about the most successful methods 
of study in a valuable workshop. This will hopefully assist them as they head into the Higher School Certificate. I wish everyone a happy 
and safe break. I look forward to seeing you all in our final term of Year 11! 

Mr Roskell 
Year 11 Advisor 
 

Year 12 
Just over 1 term left of school for year 12, 2018. Can I encourage students to maintain their regimented Study/Work/School schedule? 
All students have received their reports and parent-teacher interviews have taken place. I hope this feedback has been helpful and allows 
you to focus on the tasks ahead. Interested students attended a workshop with Prue Salter to gain a variety of study techniques. I hope 
this information from a well-renowned professional in this field has been beneficial.  

Parents this time for your children can be stressful. They are coming to the realisation that school is nearly over and the next stage of 
their life is almost here. Students need to remember to keep on top of their emotions and ask for help when they need to.  

A few members of the year 12 cohort have been in negotiation with school executive for an increased study space. They have been 
successful. This area is being utilised on a daily basis with glowing reports from staff and students.   

I encourage students to have a restful and enjoyable holiday.  

Mr Cairncross 
Year 12 Advisor 
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Hospitality 

Thank you to Rebecca Robinson and her Hospitality students Meleah Pendergast, Breeze Brimson, Isabella Del Bao, Caitlin Kicks, Jayden 
Gebbie and Brodie Stewart, who organised catering, prepared and cooked for the Year 12 Good Report morning tea.  

Also a special mention to the SASS staff who also assisted: Ally McArthur, Amie Haklani, Sandy Bowden, Julie Cimarosti, & Kym White. 

 

Wellbeing 
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
https://warillahs.wheelers.co/


 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 24 
 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 25 
 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 26 
 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 27 
 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 28 
 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 29 
 

High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 Issue 2 – Term 2 – Week 10 2 July 2018 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 30 
 

Make Online Payments (POP) 

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• The student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• The student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

